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Ontario Association of Fire Chiefs
Provincial Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 


The Ontario Association of Fire Chiefs mission is to lead innovation and excellence in public and life safety. Our vision is to inspire and influence a safer Ontario.

DEI vision: That every fire department in Ontario is equitable, inclusive, and reflects the 
diversity of the community they serve.

[bookmark: _Hlk92364544]Wednesday, February 22, 2023 @ 3:00pm

Zoom Meeting
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81739426662?pwd=R2R1cnZWUVk2ZjhLUlNqaVpqajFmQT09

Meeting ID: 817 3942 6662
Passcode: 453683

Attendees: Kent Readman, Rob Grimwood, Mark Tishman, Steve Tierman, Claude Duval, Todd Binkley, Bryan Van Gaver, Ryan Murrell, Blair Arthur, Mike Cavanagh, Bill Hunter, Jesse Oshell, Chris Case

Regrets: None

Minute Taker: Mark Tishman

1. Welcome 
· The Chair welcomed everyone.

2. Agenda Additions
· None

3. Declaration of Conflicts of Interest
· None

4. Chair’s Remarks
· The Chair welcomed everyone and thanked them for taking on the PAC role or continuing in it. He added that he had received a lot of feedback on ways to improve the PACs and that everyone would work towards implementing the feedback this year. 

5. Introduction of New Members
· New members were introduced, and a brief introductory roundtable occurred. 
· Chris Case 
· Claude Duval 
· Steve Tiernan 
· Dave Pratt 	Comment by Karthik Swaminathan: Was he in attendance? I can then add his name to the Attendees list	Comment by Mark Tishman: Was not in attendance
· OAFC President Rob Grimwood shared that all PAC positions had been filled and that the PAC Committee would plan to address the feedback that had been received. 
· President Grimwood also shared that Committee Chair Kent has a mandate to structure the PACs properly. The three big projects are:
a) Looking at PAC structure: Are any changes required?
b) New Chiefs Manual: Something that has been discussed for ages; there will be help in completing this. 
c) OFM commitment to us the OAFC as a primary stakeholder. PAC to assist on this:
a. OFM reached out on Volunteer Working Group
b. Training task force: RTC, LC’s
c. Training materials for lithium-ion batteries. 
· PACs can assist with finding the right people. 

6. Selection of 2023 Committee Co-Chair
· OAFC Executive Director ran the process of selecting a Co-Chair. 
· Chief Murrell was acclaimed Co-Chair 	Comment by Karthik Swaminathan: Was he in attendance? I don't see it in the Attendees list; will add him if he was present. 	Comment by Mark Tishman: He was and is listed.

7. Terms of Reference Review
· The Chair reviewed some of the proposed changes, including adding an extra year for committee members.
· A discussion regarding member terms occurred and the Committee discussed if terms should be staggered. 
· Chief Van Gaver suggested staggering terms. 
· Co-Chair Murrell suggested making the process as simple as possible. 
· The Chair agreed to look into it. 

8. Guest Laura King/NFPA LiNK
· Laura King had offered to present the new NFPA LiNK at a PAC meeting. Chief Van Gaver will have her present on March 31. 
· President Grimwood shared that Firefighters Without Borders had made a presentation to the Board and added that they ]have a 20-minute presentation on how to donate surplus equipment as a topic for upcoming meetings. 

9. PAC Meeting Schedules
· The Chair suggested meeting before April 14, prior to the OAFC Conference and Trade Show, and put together any resolution from PACs. 
· OAFC Executive Director added that resolutions were being reworked and asked the group to share suggestions. 

Action Item: The OAFC office can assist with organizing virtual PASC meetings.  

· A discussion occurred over whether PAC Meetings should still have a virtual component or not. 
· The Chair suggested having in-person meetings too and have more people attend. 
· It was also recommended that members attend County Meetings, if possible. 

10. PAC Leaders Meeting Schedule (May, August, November)
· The November meeting will take place at the AGM. 
· A poll will be sent out to finalize dates for May and August. 

Action Item: OAFC Staff to send out poll. 

11. Agenda and Minute Templates
· It was discussed that the Committee would create the Agenda for, and note down Minutes at, PAC meetings and share them in a timely manner. 
· The Committee requested the OAFC to create a template. 

Action Item: OAFC Staff to send out Agenda and Minute templates. 

12. Board Attendance at PAC Meetings
· The Board has committed to attend as many PAC meetings as possible. President Grimwood will attempt to attend them all and will send a written update if he isn’t able to. 

13. PAC Leaders Attendance at other PAC Meetings
· Interest was expressed. 
· It was recommended to keep the Chair and OAFC Staff in the loop such that updates can be posted on the website. 

14. Resolutions
· The Chair reminded the Committee to share any recommendations that would help improve the process. 

15. PAC Areas/numbering system	Comment by Karthik Swaminathan: Any final takeaway from this discussion? 
· A discussion occurred around how areas are numbered. 
· President Grimwood urged the Committee to find out the correct number and locations. 

Action Item: All PAC leaders to consider what they think the zones should look like and the appropriate number of PAC zones. 

16. Communication to PAC Leaders for key messaging/position papers/briefing notes, etc.	Comment by Karthik Swaminathan: I understand at this stage, Jesse left and Chris joined. Should this be mentioned at the beginning (under attendees)? Any idea what the time was? 
· It was shared that the OAFC had a strong Government Relations year. 
· The OAFC has requested meetings with the Attorney General, Solicitor General, Ministry of Transportation, and Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry.  
OAFC Executive Director shared information about the upcoming Queen’s Park Advocacy Day and a Government Relations booklet. 

17. New Business/Roundtable
· Chief Blair asked if anyone had information regarding the OFM Townhall. 
· President Grimwood shared that there were public consultations on regulatory registry and that there was no update on SIR data. He added that municipal profiles should be an annual update and that there should be an announcement on the reimbursement program. He also reminded members about the Certification legacy. 
· A discussion followed regarding Certification legacy. Chief Blair updated that some departments were having issues understanding and that the OFM officials were very helpful when asked for help. Chief Case added that out of 400, 10% had done the Certification legacy. 
· Co-Chair Murrell shared that he had conducted a session for elected officials and that the OFM had sent information to the council, but there was no response from the Advisor. Seems that the Advisor did not know about such a session. 
· President Grimwood reassured the Committee that the OFM was working hard. Couple chiefs commented they don’t even know who their local OFM advisor is
· Co-Chair Murrell shared an update on Foams. It appears the NFPA did a good podcast on Foams called “The New Foams. 
· https://www.nxtbook.com/nxtbooks/nfpa/journal_2022fall/index.php 
· https://www.nfpa.org/podcasts 
· Chief Arthur shared an update regarding the CRA and that he had asked departments around him. He got a consultant to assist with the CRA and the fire master plan, and the council supported him. Chief Arthur asked if there is a database of RFP’s for CRA’s to get council to approve. OAFC Executive Director shared that the new website would be able to handle such requests. 

18. Adjournment
· Chief Tiernan moved to adjourn the meeting at 4:24 pm and he was seconded by Chief Arthur 
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